HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING

December 15, 2009
Meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM by Chairperson Troy Andersen in the Conference Room B at 101 N Center Point Road. Members present were, Sandy Brewer, Gary Casady, Beverly Daws, Charles Fridal and Troy Andersen. Also present was Water System Supervisor Marty Recker and Secretary Debra Larson. Absent was Water Superintendent Carl Ransford. Roll was called.

Daws moved to approve the agenda. Brewer seconded. Carried.

Fridal moved to approve the minutes of November 2009. Brewer seconded. Carried.

Fridal moved to pay the bills. Casady seconded. Carried.

Fridal moved to approve the financial report of November 2009. Daws seconded. Carried.

BUSINESS:
Fridal made a motion to pass Resolution 27-09 Imposing Water Board Meeting Schedule for 2010. Brewer seconded the motion. Carried. Roll was called.
AYES: Casady, Daws, Fridal, Andersen, and Brewer

NAYES: None

ABSENT: None

Fridal made a motion to nominate Bev Daws as chairperson. Brewer seconded. Motion was carried.

Superintendent Report

In Ransford’s absence, Recker gave the Superintendent’s report.
Recker explained site plans and also told the board that we closed on the Forrest Kramer property on November 24th. We now own 3.7 acres of land off of Hay Lane. We still haven’t heard back from the Mayor and Council about the LOST funds and we are in the front runnings for providing water to Palo. Recker also told the board that we are still waiting for an estimate on lighting the tower from Nesper Sign.

Loren Leach provided more information to FEMA on Well #4 so they can decide what they will do for us. We still haven’t heard back from FEMA.
Recker told the board that Sara had gotten prices for the bottles of water for the city celebration and copies of the prices were given. The board decided to go with the company from Des Moines.
Recker asked the board what they would like to do with Kelley Properties on Rainbow Blvd. The board had a discussion of all the options. They decided to have Recker talk to Gary Rogers (the City Administer) and see what the city wanted to do whether we had the legal right to do this or if the Water Board could take the action.
Recker answered questions on the budget.

Fridal moved to adjourn the meeting. Daws seconded. Meeting was adjourned at 7:22 pm.

                                                                                __________________________




                                            Chairperson, Troy Andersen
ATTEST:

_____________________

Debra Larson, Secretary
